
VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO 

PARKS, FACILITIES AND BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

Minutes October 4, 2021 

=================================================================== 
                                   
Attendees: 

                Kathleen Esposito, Committee Chair 

                Ken Kvacek, Committee Member 

                Kathleen Hale, Council Member 

                Bonnie Borman Goldston, Committee Member 

                Lloyd Nagle, Service Director 

 

Service Directors Report: 

 The Park Trails are in reasonably good condition. The soft, muddy spots will be 

improved prior to Booville. 

 Dead trees on Village Hall grounds will be removed as soon as possible. 

 The Overlook corner will also be cleaned up as soon as possible. 

 The storage closet for cleaning supply needs broom and mop hooks and will be 

                             repaired shortly. 

 The Cupola roof at Village Hall has not leaked in recent rains. No roofing company 

                             is currently available to handle such a small job. We will continue to 

                             seek a company to do the work. 

 

Old Business: 

 Wood for the fire pit in the Park will be obtained. Eagle Scouts will monitor the 

                             fire during Booville so the children can safely toast marshmallows. 

 The following will be available for Booville: 

 Police car and large truck for the trick or treaters to climb in. 

 Trail rides 

 Treasure Hunt 

 Corn-hole games 

 Pumpkin Painting 

 Marshmallow toasting 

 Hot dogs and Bratwurst 

 Apples 

 Cider and water 

 Donut holes 

 Popcorn balls 

 Some candy and some without nuts 

 Hand sanitizer will be available. The Porta-potty will be clean and ready  

 

New Business: 

 2022 events will include at least one concert. We hope to provide Shakespeare 

                            “In the Park” -Bocce and yoga will continue. 

 The Holiday Lighting Ceremony will be organized with the help of Council and the 

                             Garden Club. 

 

The meeting was concluded at 11:10 A.M. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Kathleen Esposito 


